SALFORD CITY COUNCIL - RECORD OF DECISION       

I, Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, confirm that, in 

exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme 

of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has resolved that 

approximately half of the car park site at John William Street, Eccles,

be approved as the location for the proposed new Magistrates’ and 

County Court; and authorised officers to progress negotiations and to 

report back on -

(a) Heads of Terms between the Council and Her Majesty’s Court       

      Service;

(b) arrangements for public consultation;

(c) arrangements for the submission of planning applications for both     

      the Court and the proposed multi-storey car park; 

(d) procurement details for the multi-storey car park; and

(e) alternative interim parking arrangements during construction

The Reasons are:
To enable the provision of modern replacement facilities. 

Options considered and rejected were:
Not applicable

Assessment of Risk: 
Medium (subject to planning)

The source of funding is: 
Prudential borrowing and Salford CC capital budget as regards the Multi Storey Car Park and PFI funding for the Court premises.

Legal advice obtained:
Alan Eastwood

Financial advice obtained:
John Spink 

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -

Report to the cabinet meeting on 14th February, 2006

Contact Officer:  Richard Wynne

Tel. No.  779 6127 

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environmental, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee



Signed: D. Antrobus 

Dated 7th March, 2006


Lead Member

_____________________________________________________________

This decision was published on 7th March, 2006, and will come into force on 15th March, 2006, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules
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